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1.
Purpose
To re-affirm the wording of the draft long term contract for Tranz Rail Wellington Suburban Rail Services.

To obtain approval to negotiate the annual operating payment within pre-set limits.

To obtain approval to negotiate the additional annual service payments for a range of priority enhancements.

2.
Exclusion of the Public
Grounds for exclusion of the public under section 48(1) of the Local Government Official Information Act 1987 are:

“That the public conduct of the whole or relevant part of the meeting would be likely to result in the disclosure of information for which good reasons for withholding exists, ie. to carry on commercial negotiations.”

3.
Background

...

Two years ago at about this time the Committee and the Council endorsed the proposed draft Urban Rail Contract (copy attached).  The Council did not proceed to finalise a long term arrangement that year and the subsequent year because of:

· The uncertainty over road reform proposals

· The emerging new Regional Land Transport Strategy

· The upcoming development of a new ten year financial strategy

Over the last two years the previous three year contract with Tranz Rail has been rolled over.  In 1997/98 the contract price was $16,687,999 and in 1998/99 the contract price has been $16,884,347 (both included the refurbishment of five Ganz Mavag two car sets).

4.
Comment

The completion of the Regional Land Transport Strategy and the review of the Long Term Financial Strategy provides the necessary future context for the Council now to enter into a long term relationship with Tranz Rail.

The form of the draft contract provides for an annual base service payment with a number of possible future enhancements.  These enhancements being funded through an additional annual service payment that is negotiated for each enhancement as and when the Council sees the need to proceed with it.

At this point the Council through its Regional Land Transport Strategy and Long Term Financial Strategy process has identified a number of enhancements that it would like to see proceed sooner than later.  It would be appropriate for the negotiations that need to take place soon to consider these enhancements as well as the base service level payment.  The list of enhancements is dependent on the Council’s ability to fund them.  This is also determined by the level of Transfund New Zealand support.

I have recently held meetings with Tranz Rail and then Transfund New Zealand with Tranz Rail present.

If the Council is to enter into a long term agreement with Tranz Rail, and it needs to if it wishes to see the enhanced services, then the commitment of Transfund New Zealand to that agreement is vital.

At my meeting Mr Martin Gummer, CEO of Transfund New Zealand, advised that they had a legal opinion that placed doubt on their ability to approve any sole supply CPP.  They were now in communication with the Ministry of Transport over this issue and a Crown law opinion was being sought.  Dependent on the Ministry of Transport response, a meeting of the key parties would be held to consider the matter further.  We would be invited to that meeting.

I asked Mr Gummer if this issue hadn’t arisen, whether he believed Transfund New Zealand would be ale to commit to a 10 year funding arrangement for urban rail in Wellington.  His response was that his Board might be concerned about possible future Road Reform proposals and that they might have to get the Minister of the day to sign off on a concept like this.  (I hope to have more up-to-date information on the Transfund position in by the day of the Committee meeting.)

The Negotiation

Mr Leonard and myself have been the Council’s negotiators on the contract.  From time to time we need to bounce our ideas off other people to ensure that we are covering all the bases.  In previous years that ‘sounding board’ has consisted of the Chairman of the Council and their deputy, the Chairman of the committee and their deputy and the General Manager.  That group is not involved in the negotiation and the final decision on outcome of the negotiations rests with this Committee and the Council.  I seek leave of the Committee to retain this ‘sounding board’ group.

In the interests of complete confidentiality it is proposed that Mr Leonard and myself make a presentation to the Committee on the financial parameters and hence our negotiating position.

​

5.
Recommendation
(1)
That the Council reaffirm their endorsement of the draft Tranz Rail Wellington Urban Rail Services Contract.

(2)
That a Tranz Rail Negotiating Sounding Board comprised of:

· The Chairman and Deputy of the Council

· The Chairman and Deputy of the Committee

· The General Manager

be established.
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